	
	
	2000/2001
	2001/2002
	2002/2003
	2003/2004 
	

	
	Verbal Abuse / Threat
	9
	5
	10
	14
	

	
	Written Material
	1
	1
	
	
	

	
	Graffiti
	
	
	
	1
	

	
	Physical Assault
	30
	19
	16
	35
	

	
	Attack on Home
	7
	5
	5
	10
	

	
	Attack on Property
	4
	4
	2
	10
	

	
	Other
	6
	6
	2
	1
	

	
	Total
	57
	40
	35
	71
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


REPORTS OF HOMOPHOBIC INCIDENTS ON THE INCREASE.

On 13th May the Police Service of Northern Ireland’s Chief Constable published statistics indicating that the number of homophobic incidents reported to police had more than doubled compared to the same period last year.  In the period April 2002 to March 2003, 35 incidents were reported, for the same period up to April 2004, 71 incidents were recorded.

Inspector Robin Dempsey of the Service’s Community Safety Branch believes that this is a combination of increased incidents and the considerable efforts made by the Police Service in the last year to encourage reporting.  He further emphasised that the Police Service is determined and committed to identifying and prosecuting perpetrators of homophobic crime.

The Police Service are currently reviewing their response to Hate Crime, including homophobic incidents, and building on the policy and procedures introduced by the Police in July 2000.  At that time a Minority Liaison Officer was appointed in each police area to support and provide advice to victims of homophobic incidents, establish links with Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual and Transgendered (LGBT) groups and individuals and to encourage and promote the reporting of incidents.  This officer has received specific training to enable them to carry out this role in an effective and appropriate  manner.  

Inspector Dempsey advises that it is essential that victims of homophobic incidents come forward and report them to police as Police Commanders constantly analyse information and intelligence available to them, from a variety of sources, in order to proactively prevent incidents and crimes against vulnerable and minority groups.  

Inspector Dempsey states that the Police Service are aware of the concerns that members of the LGBT community have in relation to reporting incidents to police including a lack of confidence in the police to deal with the incident sensitively, effectively or confidentially.  He emphasises the determination of the Police Service to provide a professional, sensitive and supportive service to the victims and to do all they can to promote understanding and reduce homophobic crime.

Any member of the LGBT community who has been the victim of a homophobic incident is encouraged to speak to their local Minority Liaison Officer who is available by telephoning or visiting their local station.  If an incident is taking police 

Alternatively victims can report incidents through a local support group, friend, relative or by telephoning CrimeStoppers on 0800 555 111 where incidents can be reported anonymously.

Further information, including the contact details for all Minority Liaison Officers, is available on the Police Service web site at www.psni.police.uk.

REPORTING HATE CRIME, REDUCES HATE CRIME

DON’T SUFFER IT, REPORT IT

